
The highlight of this week was attending the Canterbury 
Area Schools Kapa Haka event hosted at Rangiora New 
Life School this Tuesday.  It was fantastic to be able to 
take a 83 student strong team to the event, that included 
students from across the school.  Seeing our Year 1 and 2 
students performing alongside our Year 11 and 12 
students was a sight to behold.  Also seeing the passion of 
the students was inspiring.  It was a great opportunity for 
our students to come together with other Area School 
students from around the Christchurch region. The Kapa 
Haka event is one of the only events that brings students 
from all year levels together from across our Area 
Schools.  Our students performed a number waiata and 
also were able to watch the performances from the other 
schools.  It was also fantastic to see so many parents come 
along to watch and support the group.  This is a great 
continuation of our Matariki activities and we hope to be 
able to conclude these during the last week of term when 
we will reschedule our hangi.  If you wish to view the 
Kapa Haka performance you can do so via our school 
facebook page.  The planned date for the hangi is now 
Tuesday 3rd July.  Preparation will commence on the 
Monday afternoon and the fire will be lit at approximately 
3.30am.  We will welcome to school any and all who wish 
to assist and be part of this event.  It will be a great way to 
finish off the term and conclude our Matariki celebrations. 
A huge thank you to Sonia Talivai for her hard work and 
commitment around promoting and leading our cultural 
activities.  What she has been able to achieve has been 
remarkable.  Also a big thank you to Chris Toki and Jenny 
Banks for there support in making the Kapa Haka 
happen.  Tino pai to mahi! 
 
With only two weeks left before the end of the term, we 
will be quickly building towards our end of term assembly. 
This assembly will have an additional focus as we will be 
farewelling Michael and Hanna, our two German 
volunteers.  It is amazing how quickly their time with us 
flies by and we have really appreciated the way they have 
involved themselves in our school and the wider 
community. I certainly welcome those in the community 
who have spent time with Michael and Hanna to join us in 
farewelling them. The end of school assembly will start at 
approximately 2.10pm of Friday 6th June.  

A reminder to all that access to the school pedestrian areas 
via vehicles has been flagged as a Health and Safety concern. 
This especially relates to vehicles travelling up to the library 
and accessing the administration block via the Tenterden St 
entrance.  As students, staff and visitors are often walking 
through and using this area it is critical that vehicles only 
access this area during the school day (8.30am - 3.15pm) in 
exceptional circumstances.  For users of the library, we ask 
that you park in the Tenterden St car park and if there is a 
physical need to park closer we ask that your initial 
consideration is to use the library outside of when the school 
is in use.  When driving in the school you are not permitted 
to exceed walking speed and keep under 5km/hr.  We 
understand that this will cause some inconvenience, but the 
safety of staff, students and visitors as is paramount. 
 
Thank you to all those that attended and contributed to our 
Area School Sports fundraiser quiz night last Friday. We had 
an excellent night and raised considerable funds to go 
towards covering the costs for our students this year. It was 
an enjoyable evening and great to see so many from the 
community coming together. 
 
Nāku noa, nā 
Stephen Beck, Tumuaki - Principal 
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CASA Kapahaka  Congratulations to all those who performed in 
the Canterbury Area Schools Kapahaka Festival on Tuesday 19th 
June. A special mention to Nicola Upritchard, Ashlee Murray, 
Jessica Fincham, Maggie Ferguson, Caleb Spencer, Harper Pugh, 
Ollie Zino and Josh Gunn for leading each of the items. Everyone 
was amazing and we are all super proud of you.  



 

 
RISE AWARDS Congratulations to the people who received 

RISE awards last week for demonstrating our school values. 
You have earned points for your House. The following 
people have had their names drawn to receive a principal's 
reward; see Mr Beck on Monday.  

Year 0-7 Bridie Dench for helping tune the ukuleles  
Year 8-13 Abigail Merry for supporting others setting up 

   external midi instruments. 
 
COMING UP 
Week 8 
 22 Jun  Year 1-7 Assembly, 2.20pm 
Week 9 
 25 Jun  Year 8-10 Science Fair 
 29 Jun  Year 1-7 PTA Disco, 5-8pm 
Week 10 
 6 Jul  Full school assembly  
   Last day of Term Two 
Term 3, Week 1 
 23 Jul First day of Term Three. 
  Full school assembly 9am 
Week 2 
 3 Aug Year 7 13 Ski Trip (ppd 10 Aug) 
Check our website at www.hurunuicollege.school.nz and 

follow the link to our school calendar for further school 
events.  

 
BILLETS NEED FOR NEW GERMAN VOLUNTEERS 
We welcome our new volunteers from Tuesday 7th August and 

are looking for host families to billet them for their first two 
weeks in New Zealand.  Please contact the office if you are 
able to help, phone 03 314 4430. 

 
ANNUAL SKI TRIP is planned for Friday 3rd August:   
 Year 7-13 students only. Permission and forms will be sent 

home shortly. 
 
BASKETBALL DRAW: FRIDAY 22ND JUNE 
Hurunui Hotshots v RICC Year 10B Celebration, 6pm 
Hurunui Hoopsters v Hurunui Wildcats Time tbc 
 Hurunui College outdoor court, possibly 3.30pm weather 

permitting!! 
 
Results from last week were: 

 Hurunui Hotshots lost bye default 

 Hurunui Hoopsters lost 44-4 

 Hurunui Wildcats lost 25-12 
 
NEW ZEALAND AREA SCHOOLS We would like to thank 

everyone who supported the Quiz last Friday night. A great 
night was had. Congratulations to the winning team: Wet 
stuff on Hotstuff - Sam Chisnall, Tim Kelly, Adam Black 
and Richard Frost, second year in a row!!!!!!! 

A BIG thanks to our Sponsors: Eeny Meeny, Amberley 
Pharmacy, Farmlands - Amberley, G.V.T., Westpac Banking 
Corporation - Amberley, Super Liquor - Amberley, Hanmer 
Springs Thermal Pools & Spa, Countdown - Amberley, 
Brew Moon - Amberley, Star & Garter Waikari. 

Also to the sponsors for the individual students for their 
advert in THE NEWS: ACE Balewrapping - Tessa Allan, 

SCHOOL NOTICES Smith Shearing Ltd - Charlee Barrett, Mediterranean Food 
- Tahlia Beck and Patoa Farms Ltd - Luke Sterne. 

Many thanks everyone. 
 
THE CANTY PRIMARY SCHOOLS CROSS COUNTRY to be 

held in Halswell was postponed until Wednesday 27th 
June. Good luck to the 8 students who will be attending 
next week. 

 
BACON FUNDRAISER We are currently taking orders for 

Hellers Bacon. 1 pack $8-00 or 3 packs for $20-00. All 
orders and  money to school office before end of term, 
Friday 6 July, with delivery Friday 3 August. Any orders to 
Jenny Keeble in office 3144430. 

 
CHEESE ROLL FUNDRAISER The Investigating Community 

(Year 8-10) are fundraising for their up and coming camp 
to Wellington.  We are making cheese rolls.  You can 
order through Jen Banks 027 214 4503 or the school 
office.  

 
WANTED FOR THE ART DEPARTMENT Old sheets for rags 

and newspapers. Please send any contributions to the 
school office.  Thank you 

 
HANGI UPADTE The plan is now to put the hangi down on 

Tuesday 3rd July for an end of term celebration with 
Matariki.  Prep will take place on Monday 2nd July. We will 
shift the date again if we have to, dependent on the 
weather.  We will let everyone know of further updates 
via the school newsletter and facebook.  

 
CHURCH SERVICES SUNDAY 24th June 2018  
Anglican/Presbyterian 10.00am St James, Hawarden 
Catholic  10.30am Hawarden 
Living Waters  10.30am - 12 noon 47 Princes 

 Street, Waikari  
Waikari Gospel Hall  11:15am, Bible teaching, Sunday 

 School, 5 Denham Terrace  
 
HAWARDEN NETBALL DRAW, Saturday 23rd June, 

Cheviot - corrected draw 
11.30am Hawarden PA vs Culv PA Court 2 
12.10pm Hawarden FF6 v Glen FF6 Court 3 
1.30pm Hawarden B v Chev C Court 1 
  Hawarden PB v Glen PB Court 2 
1.50pm Hawarden FF5 v Glen FF5 Court 3 
Bye Hawarden A 

 
 

HAWARDEN MUMS AND BUBS FOR UNDER 1'S  
From 10am at the Waikari Plunket rooms 

Tuesday 26th June  
Come and meet new mums and babies, share your highs and 

lows or just come for a play and a cuppa. 
All provided and a nice warm room as well. 

We would love to see you there, Kate and Lynda  
 
 
 

COMMUNITY NOTICES 



 

HAWARDEN WAIKARI RED CROSS The next meeting of the 
Hawarden Waikari Branch of the Red Cross will be on 
Monday 25th June at 1.30 pm in the Presbyterian Lounge. 
New members welcome. 

 
WAIKARI BOWLING CLUB FUNDRAISER Mid Winter 

Christmas Dinner.  Friday 29th June.  Cash bar, open 
6.30pm onwards. Two course meal, speaker, raffle, 
background music.  Ticket $35 per head.  Phone Bruce 
Lilley 314 4070 or Sandra Murchison 314 4585.  Limited 
tickets, be in quick.  

 
HURUNUI HAZARDS MASTERS NETBALL Our team is after 

any catering jobs, bar work etc to help our way to masters 
this year in October.  If you have anything you might need 
help with.  Get in touch with Jac Wright 027 635 1165 or 
Tara Abbott 027 408 2926  

 
WALKING GROUP 
Everybody is most welcome. Please come along and 
join in for walk. 
When: Thursday 28th June 
Where: Meeting at the Hawarden 
Rugby Clubrooms in the carpark.  
Time: 10.00am 
 
HOW WILL YOU MAKE MONEY FROM IRRIGATION 

DEVELOPMENT?  We are looking for seven –nine 
Hawarden farmers to join a local RMPP Action Network 
Group focussed on making money from new irrigation 
development.  Nine farms enrolled allows the group to 
claim $36,000 in Red Meat Profit Partnership money.  An 
excellent opportunity to bring in expertise from across the 
country to answer the burning question on all of our minds.  
Please register your interest with either: 

 Tom Costello – 027 220 8120 

 Ben Allott (North Canterbury Vets) – 027 625 6286  

 
 
 

HURUNUI JET  
We are now selling Bosch vehicle batteries . If you have got a 

battery problem call Murray 03 314 4449 .  
Also selling smoke alarms ,if you need one please call 

HURUNUI JET 03 314 4449. 
 

REAL ESTATE  
House Wanted to Rent By semi retired couple.  Rural / semi 

rural, two/three bedrooms.  Must allow pets and be long 
term.  All areas considered.  References available.  Phone 03 
685 5842 or 022 384 3041. 

Land Wanted We are looking for land to lease in the 
Hawarden / Waikari area. Any size considered. 

Contact Kate & Quintin Boyd on 027 714 4673. 
 

TO GIVE AWAY / WANTED 
Free: Piano In good condition.  Please phone 314 4260, Kate 

Calder. 
Free to a Good Home: White and Tabby Female Kitten  

Toilet trained.  Phone 03 314 4969. 
Wanted: A ride to Rangiora Community College Monday 

to Friday for female student.  Starting 2nd July needs to be 
at college for 8.30am. Start and finishes at 4pm.  Will share 
costs.  Kathy Clyma 027 611 2463. 

FOR SALE 
Toyota Prado VX Diesel True 8 seater in full 

leather.  184000kms in burgundy red.   
Straight and tidy, regularly serviced. $27,000. 
Rich and Mez Power, ph: 3144280 or Rich on 027 333 3517  

Well Rotted Sheep Manure  $7 per bag.  Phone John Crean, 
314 4311.  

Hay, Baleage, Straw  For Sale Phone John McMillan.  
Phone 027 2360 324. 

Huntaway Pups For Sale  8 week old huntaway pups for 
sale, $50, please call Andrew Gunn 03 314 4342. 

Mazda Familia 1997 The German volunteers want to sell 
their car before they leave, at the start of July.  Perfect 
learner’s car, 5 seats. 199,***kms, WoF Sept 2018, rego 31 
July 2018. $2400 ono.  Contact 027 573 0389. 

EMPLOYMENT 
Work Wanted 2nd Year Telford student looking for holiday 

work on sheep/beef farm between 18 June and 4 
July.  Please call Liam Costello on 027 411 8620 or 03 314 
4201. 

JUSTICE OF THE PEACE  
I am available for ministerial duties  

including:   
* certifying documents,   

* witnessing documents and signatures,   
* swearing oaths, declarations,   

* affidavits and affirmations, etc.   
Please phone to make an appointment.   

Richard Todd 314-4090.  

ADVERTISING 

SARAH SIDEY PHYSIOTHERAPY 
Hawarden clinic.  For all musculoskeletal injuries, reha-

bilitation and massage.  ACUPUNCTURE for pain re-

lief, depression, sleep difficulties and menopause.  
Boost your energy and vitality with this natural and 

effective treatment. Registration of ACC claims.   
Phone 314 2008 or 020 4068 3250. 

CLASSIFIED ADVERTISING 

ANDREW RUTHERFORD  
SHEEP PREGNANCY SCANNING 

021505806 or 033142070 
Friendly, accurate scanning service based locally. 

FOOD BANK, FOOD BANK 
Living Waters Hurunui Outreach Food Bank.   

UPDATED HOURS 
Monday and Friday 9am-2pm., Wednesday 9am-1pm 
Contact after hours: ph 03 261 5114 or 027 448 6594. 

fb: Living Water Hurunui Outreach. web: https://
livingwatershurunui.wixsite.com/website 



 

 

 
 

YEAR 1-7 SCHOOL DISCO, 
29TH JUNE 5-8PM  

$2 entry.  Hurunui College school gym 
Theme is ‘FAVOURITE MUSICALS’ 

Refreshments and glowy things  
available for sale. 

Turbo Touch  Thank you to Logan from Touch 
Canterbury, who has been in school on Mondays teaching 
our Year 1-8 students everything there is to know about 
Touch Rugby.   


